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Subject
Two proposed resolutions to identify the American Indian Health Commission of Washington State selected appointees to the King County Board of Health.
Summary
Resolution BOH 24-07 would identify Jolene Williams to serve as the regular member selected by the American Indian Health Commission of Washington State.
Resolution BOH 24-08 would identify the alternate member selected by the American Indian Health Commission of Washington State. An amendment will be needed to name the alternate in Resolution BOH 24-08.
Background
Pursuant to R.C.W. 70.05.035, the King County Board of Health shall consist of an equal number of elected and non-elected members. One of the non-elected members and an alternate must be selected by the American Indian Health Commission for Washington State (AIHC), while the remaining members should be chosen by the King County Board of Health from three distinct categories of interests: public health, health care facilities and providers, consumers of public health, and other community stakeholders. Additionally, in compliance with chapter 246-90 WAC, BOH chapter 2.04, and K.C.C. chapter 2.35, the King County Board of Health is required to select applicants who will represent community stakeholders, thereby enhancing the Board's efforts to preserve and protect public health.
Analysis
In October, the American Indian Health Commission of Washington State identified Esther Lucero and Abigail Echo-Hawk as the regular and alternate members, respectively, to be reappointed. On the same day as the October Board of Health meeting, October 17, the Snoqualmie Tribal Council took action to name members of the Council to serve as the Snoqualmie Indian Tribe’s representatives on the King County Board of Health for a term of three years.[footnoteRef:2] This resolution names two alternates. King County Board of Health Code 2.04.020.A.4 allows for a single alternate selected by the AIHC. On November 4, 2024, Vicki Lowe, AIHC Executive Director, informed the Board Administrator of the change in the AIHC’s selected appointees. As of November 12, 2024, Board of Health staff are waiting for a response from the AIHC identifying a single alternate. A verbal amendment will be needed to Board of Health Resolution 24-08 to name the alternate. [2:  Snoqualmie Indian Tribe Resolution #249-2024 ] 

Once the Board of Health resolutions are adopted, they will be transmitted to the King County Council for their confirmation. The Board of Health Administrator will transmit the necessary documents to the Clerk of the King County Council in accordance with the requirements of King County Code.
Attachment:
1. Snoqualmie Indian Tribe Resolution 249-2024
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